Pinellas
(ounty

PURCHASING

Joe Lauro, CPPO/CPPB
Director

July 26, 2017

Mr. Roger Heuckeroth

DOer Products and Services Inc.
PO Box 51870

Mpyrtle Beach, SC 29579

Re: Award/rescind of award for contract 167-0188-B(LN)
Odor Control Units — Preventative Maintenance and Repair

Dear Mr. Heuckeroth:

Your firm, DOer Products and Services, responded to a Pinellas County bid solicitation (167-0188-B)
released March 8, 2017 pertaining to a contract for odor control unit’s preventative maintenance and repair.

Your firm was the apparent low bidder; award of a contract to your firm was approved by the County
Administrator on May 23, 2017.

After a protracted period of time, your firm was not able to meet staffing requirements and did not provide
the necessary proof of certification as required in the bid document. As a result, the County Administrator
rescinded award to your firm and approved the award of this contract to the next lowest bidder.

Due to your firm’s inability to perform after contract award, per County Code 2-161(b)(1), DOer Products
and Services has been suspended from participation in the Pinellas County contracting process for a period
of two (2) years. Your firm is excluded from receiving new contracts, awards or otherwise providing new
goods or services during this two (2) year period and will not have bids, proposals or quotations considered
by Pinellas County. The date is effective July 26, 2017 through July 25, 2019.

Sincerely,

Joe Lauro, CPPO/CPPB
Director of Purchasing

cc:  Lucy Nowacki, Procurement Analyst Coordinator

PLEASE ADDRESS REPLY TO:

400 South Ft. Harrison, Sixth Floor
Clearwater, Florida 33756

Phone: (727) 464-3311

FAX: (727) 464-3925

Website: www.pinellascounty.org/purchase
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